

Maureen Whalen received this email and chose to engage in retaliation against me by cc-ing my supervisor in her response. 

Most (if not all) Ph.D. level women have experienced discrimination and harassment because of their gender. I will forever wonder why women who have risen through the ranks in the USDA Agricultural Research Service stop acting ethically when they see other women being subjected to unlawful abuses by their male supervisors.










